TBI and Highland Environment Forum – potential useful engagement?
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Note of meeting – mainly for information

I joined the HEF meeting on 13 March representing TBI; having not been to any previous meetings and wanting to get a sense of how useful they could be to us, and us to them.  I don’t know of anyone from TBI has been at previous meetings with a TBI hat on.

HEF is a mix of public bodies, voluntary bodies, regional and local bodies and others, including a Councillor from Sutherland; bringing science, land management, community engagement, public administration, volunteering and other backgrounds; with HEF’s role being “to develop and promote Highland-wide discussions, networking and action on environmental subjects”.  Membership is free and open to any individual or body who wants to be part of it. 

Each of their twice-yearly meetings has a discussion focus – this was climate change, reflecting on the new national Climate Change Plan targets (to cut Scottish CO2 emissions by another 15% by 2032), doing a workshop on behaviour change (there is a model for developing behaviour change which I have used in SNH and could talk about); plus reports back from HEF working groups (on outdoor volunteering, biodiversity, invasive species and marine litter).  And lots of networking.

Recognition of the need for more shared transport replacements for petrol and diesel cars, changing what food plants & animals we grow/raise, cutting out organic waste etc all chime with past or current TBI projects.  More efforts on adaptation to climate change chimes with our goal of building resilience.

Discussion on the new Highland Outcome Improvement Plan developed by the Highland Community Planning Partnership and its 9 Community Planning Partnerships was completely new to me (though there doesn’t seem to be one that includes the Black Isle – yet?); and could potentially be useful ways of TBI engaging with other community bodies and the wider Highland development process.   

I need to read up on this.  There may be TBI priorities that we can focus on that can take advantage of regional/national priorities (and funding?) for local authority delivery. 

I found all of it energising and useful; in terms of placing what TBI are trying to do into a Regional context where we could perhaps work with others to help progress some of our projects or get our goals and priorities more widely known. I got the sense - from describing some of the things TBI have done/are doing – that we may be ahead of the game in doing practical projects.

At the end, the meeting discussed potential future working groups.  I flagged the issue of making the North Coast 500 more sustainable; and this issue of sustainable tourism seemed interesting to many of those at the meeting.

I also encouraged HEF to share and make links to the websites and social media profiles of its members so we can all see what each other is doing.

If we are looking to increase the awareness of practical community-based solutions/responses to climate change & oil depletion with public bodies and others; then becoming an active member of HEF may be useful.  I’m happy to take this on as a ‘watching brief’.
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